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Text of Legislative File K-1920-66

Body

BACKGROUND:  Several departments within the City of Norman utilize consultants for various 

capital improvements necessary to provide reliable services to our citizens and customers .  

Frequently, consultants for a specific project are selected utilizing a request for proposal 

specific to the particular project.  However, on-call professional service contracts will allow for 

the staff to expedite the use of consulting services and the timely completion of required 

improvements.  

DESCRIPTION:  Staff issued Request for Qualifications RFQ-1920-8 to numerous surveying, 

engineering, architectural, and environmental firms in August 2019.  Qualifications were 
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submitted by a total of thirty-five (35) firms.  The firms identified within the submittals which 

category of services for which their firm requested consideration.  Each proposal was 

independently reviewed for the respective categories of service requested by staff from the 

Public Works Department and the Utilities Department and included: Scott Sturtz, Paul 

D’Andrea, Chris Mattingly, and Nathan Madenwald.

Proposals were independently ranked using criteria outlined within the Request for 

Qualifications. All reviewers agreed to the top firms in each category. Four firms were selected 

for surveying, engineering, and architectural on-call work, and two firms were selected for 

environmental on-call work. Contracts were prepared and issued to the fourteen (14) firms for 

review and approval and their execution.

Funding for tasks completed under these respective contracts will be available in the respective 

capital project accounts or department budgets and charged at the hourly rates identified in the 

contract on an as-needed basis.  Upon approval of the contracts, staff will select a firm based 

on past experience and ability to perform the work in a timely manner.

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the City of Norman, Norman Municipal 

Authority, and Norman Utilities Authority approve Contract K-1920-66 with Studio Architecture, 

P.C. to provide On-Call Architectural Services.
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